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To:
One Stop Career Center Managers

From:
Lawrence Suran, SFETC Program Director

CC:
Johnny Guimaraes


Queen Brown


Garnet Esters


Denise Daley

Date:
July 14, 2003
Re:
Welfare Transition Caseloads & Performance

Following the recent consolidations of One Stop Career Centers, several caseload changes have taken place and must be closely reviewed by the operator in order to avoid creating negative performance factors and poor customer service.

Caseloads

One Stop operators must review caseloads inherited from other providers to ensure the following:

· OSST “Historical To-Do’s” must be opened and the system and hard copy case files reviewed to determine if action has been taken on the case.  If the previous provider took no action on “To-Do’s” the operator must follow through with the appropriate action.

· Hard copy case files that are not found must be re-constructed. The case notes must be updated to reflect this.

Operators must also review caseload distribution, to ensure that cases are not disproportionately assigned.  Recent system reviews of several One Stops caseloads indicate very skewed distributions of cases.  One Stop Managers must ensure that by August 1, 2003, this is corrected by appropriately disbursing the caseloads.  If extenuating circumstances exists, please so advise.  This will be monitored by the SFW Internal Monitoring Office (IMO).  

If re-distribution of the caseload entails hiring new employees, please ensure that new career advisors complete an OSST Security Agreement Form.  The Security Form (attached) must be submitted to Cassandra McFarland at 7300 Corporate Center Drive, Suite 500 – Miami, FL  33126. 
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Performance

July 1st  began a new program year and Participation Rate becomes a critical factor in determining performance and State funding.  The current participation rate requirement is 50% and on October 1, 2003 will increase to 55 percent.  Providers are expected to meet participation rate performance standards as contractually required.  If by October 10, 2003, operators do not come into compliance with this requirement, SFW will take appropriate steps to correct lack of performance.

Career advisors must conduct ongoing desk audits reviewing cases to ensure that JPR’s are updated and the required hours of participation are captured in the system for the month.  JPR’s must be updated weekly. 

Career advisors must ensure the following actions take place when conducting desk audits:

A. Review all cases assigned to countable activities 

B. Review all JPR’s associated with countable work activities and obtain appropriate backup documentation

C. When entering placements, do not enter an end date prior to receiving the closure To-Do.

D. Cases in no recorded activity and no countable activity must be contacted and placed in a countable work activity.

The IMO will review each One Stop Welfare Transition data to ensure that desk audits are taking place.  The IMO will also provide monthly reports to facilitate compliance.

Forms attached:

OSST Security Form

